# May 4, 2020 NSCA EC Conference Call Notes

**In attendance:** Brett Seibert, John Commerford, Anthony Matarese Jr., Brad Hopkins, Gary Greenway, Harvey Swartz, Joe Cantey, Ray Czech, Richard Edie, Rick Hemingway, Ron Lack, Tim Miles, Tom Sweeney, Paula Benbow

**Staff:** Michael Hampton Jr., Nicki Bowers, Glynne Moseley

**Not on Call:** Jimmy Montgomery (absent)

#### Staff & NSC

- a. Michael gave an update on the re-opening of the National Shooting Complex starting on Saturday 5-2 to members only
- b. The firehouse on property is set to open Friday 5-8
- c. Provided update on staff working schedules and projects

## 2. USASCT 2021 Requirements

a. Discussion took place regarding sending the selected 2020 USASCT Sporting Team for the 2021 World English or selecting a new 2021 team based on 2020 event qualifiers. Discussion included money already paid in in airfare and refunds. The EC determined to make no changes now and revisit in a couple of weeks on the next EC call.

#### 3. New Sub GA Classification Rules

a. Michael advised that several additional questions have come up from members and staff regarding the rule that need further clarification. It was decided to create a sheet of questions and send to the Rules Committee for clarification prior to the next EC call.

## 4. Punches Carryover for 2020-2021

a. The EC discussed the impacts that shoot cancellations and rescheduling have had on the membership and how it will affect punches/classification. Ronnie Lack made a motion to allow punches earned during the 2019 shoot year to be carried over to 2021. Ray Czech seconded.

> In Favor – All Against – none Abstained - none

## 5. State Shoot Grants

a. It was discussed whether or not to move forward with awarding the state shoot grants for 2020. Everyone agreed that our member clubs could use this money

now more than ever. It was agreed to move forward with the process to vote on and award the grants.

# 6. 2021 Regional Bids

a. The clubs who have put in a bid for the 2021 regionals were provided to the EC. It was discussed to not send out the bids for vote until at least after May 10<sup>th</sup> when we will know whether the first regional of 2020 will still be held. Anthony Matarese updated the EC with the current challenges he is facing and assured everyone that he is in constant discussion with the local and state authorities on the matter. Michael will be sending the EC an updated schedule for the bid vote.

## 7. Self-Scoring Side Events

a. Brett Seibert brought up the subject of allowing pull your own side events at larger NSCA registered shoots due to the difficulty in staffing during the COVID-19 pandemic. It was agreed that this was not something that the NSCA wanted to allow and no action was taken.